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North Country Supervisory Union – Encore Program 

Grant Summary: 
The Flexible Pathways Expanded Learning Opportunities grant to North Country Supervisory 
Union will support the development and delivery of three Personalized Learning Strands open 
to the public and school staff. These professional learning opportunities focus on 
personalization, flexible pathways, PLPs, and local proficiency-based graduation requirements 
and will occur three times in three different towns.  This grant also worked to use the Encore 
(After School) Program, also funded through an AOE 21st CCLC grant, as a vehicle for 
personalized learning.  
 
Work to Date: 
John Clarke, Vermont author of Personalized Learning: Student-Designed Pathways to High 
School Graduation and Personalizing the High School Experience for Each Student, was the 
learning strand facilitator. He focused on storytelling as a medium for personalization while 
sharing related resources as well as how personalizing learning for disengaged students can 
help turn around their school experience. The group discussed how they were already 
personalizing learning for students in the many schools in the supervisory union. “John helped 
me understand personalization and the community in new ways, and has also contacted me 
with several new resources. In the fall each attendee will come to the workshops ready to learn 
how to ‘plan for personalization’ which is a hard concept to understand, but very important,” 
said Elizabeth Chambers, Encore Program Director.  
 
The story of two girls from the Encore Program emphasizes the connection between After 
School and personalized learning:  
 

“They had held a beginners sewing program last year, it had about 15 students in it and 
made pillows. Many of the students loved it and asked for another more difficult class, so 
they offered one and the students made pajama pants. Two of the girls in the class really 
loved sewing and wanted to take it further. The instructor agreed, they chose their own 
intricate dress patterns and spent the session making the dresses to perfection. They were so 
proud that they wore the dresses to a school assembly and had written up speeches to share. 
They also shared their work later in the year with the school board, and the coordinator felt, 
specifically with one of the students, that her confidence blossomed, and her excitement 
about what she had made herself was what pushed her to attend the after school advocacy 
day at the state house speaking with legislators.”  
 

Another goal of this grant is to develop WBL experiences for high school students to teach 
participants in the Encore program in an area of personal interest.  
 
“Finally, I have learned through my learning strands, my work on a personalization grant with 
the AOE, and the start of that work with my staff, that personalization is really a perfect fit into 
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the after-school world. There are so many opportunities to allow students choice in after school, 
and although we are primarily elementary with a little middle school, we can begin by sparking 
their interest in beginner programs, and then train our staff to recognize and support students 
who can take their learning to the next level. We are also incredibly excited about the idea of 
allowing a flexible pathway program of students into the afterschool programs as instructional 
leaders and mentors,” said Chambers.  
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